

LLANTRISANT PRIMARY SCHOOL

Llantrisant Primary School, Coed Yr Esgob, Llantrisant, CF72 8EL

Tel: 01443 237829 E-mail: admin@llantrisantprimaryschool.rctcbc.cymru Web: llantrisantprimary.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs Lisa Davies **Twitter**: @llantrisantpri

School Newsletter

Diary of Events	
Tues 18th July	VR Experiential workshop
Wed 19th July	Year 6 Leavers Assembly Class showcase 2.00pm KS2 2.45– FP
Thurs 20th July	Year 6 Leavers Lunch at the Guildhall
Fri 21st July	Last day of term
Mon 4th Sept	INSET
Tues 5th Sept	All children return to school
Mon 2nd Oct	INSET Day(for all schools in the Bryn Celynnog cluster)
Fri 22nd Dec	INSET



Staffing

I would like to express my thanks to Mrs Diane Williams for her dedication and hard work. She is retiring after an impressive 40 years working at Llantrisant Primary. We would like to wish her a very long and happy retirement—she certainly deserves it!

We will also be saying 'au revoir' to Miss Edwicker as she leaves us for pastures new. We wish her all the best in her new role.

Thank you for your continued support throughout the year. I would like to wish you all a happy, healthy and safe summer. I look forward to welcoming you all back to school in September, Mrs Davies

Sports day

Many thanks for coming to support our annual sports day. It was fantastic that we were able to have Sports Day on the school field this year after many years of it being too boggy to use. The children thoroughly enjoyed the experience and showed great commitment, team work and competitiveness!





September



Breakfast Club

Towards the end of the holidays, we will send out a quick form for you to register your child/children if you would like them to attend Breakfast club.

UPFSM

An email has been sent out this week to confirm that from September, all pupils in years 3 and 4 will be eligible for universal free school meals. However, please remember that if your child does not receive free school meals and you think you may be entitled, please complete the online application form on the Council's website (Free School meals - Apply for free school meals | Rhondda Cynon Taf County Borough Council (rctcbc.gov.uk). https://bit.ly/3TU0iJd

Only by making a successful application for Free School Meals will you be eligible to automatically receive other support for your child(ren).

Uniform

A reminder that you can purchase our school uniform from local supermarkets, Trustmark etc. Badges can be embroidered onto clothing at Trustmark for a small fee but this is optional.

We request that PE kits are white T-shirts and black shorts/leggings. By ensuring that the PE kit is uniform this helps to instil a sense of belonging and pride in being part of our school community.













LLANTRISANT PRIMARY SCHOOL

Llantrisant Primary School, Coed Yr Esgob, Llantrisant, CF72 8EL

Tel: 01443 237829 E-mail: admin@llantrisantprimaryschool.rctcbc.cymru Web: llantrisantprimary.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs Lisa Davies **Twitter**: @llantrisantpri

Governors



We were very proud of some of our Un Llais (school council) committee who spoke to the governors earlier this term. They spoke confidently and passionately about their role in

the school and what they have achieved this year. I look forward to discussing with them their plans for 2023/24.

Express Yourself!

This term, our area of learning focus has been on the Arts. We have asked the question 'What type of arts make a place special?' and each class has focused on a different country/continent. Alongside this, the children have experienced authentic experiences by visiting Cardiff Museum, experienced Virtual Reality, expressed their project through dance, worked alongside local artists and listened to musical pieces and thought about how it made them feel. We are really grateful to all the parents and local community members who have helped to make this project so successful. I hope you enjoyed the showcase afternoon and your children could tell you about all the wonderful experiences they have had and what they have learned about the topic.



Year 6 Leavers





We have been busy this week saying goodbye and good luck to our amazing year 6 pupils next. I hope that the

children have enjoyed their leavers assembly, hoodies and Leavers Lunch. This year the Guildhall hosted Year 6 and we would like to thank them for such a memorable venue. Thank you to the parents and PTA for organising such a fantastic lunch! I wish the year 6 pupils every success for the future. They are delightful, and have been fantastic role models for the younger pupils at our school. They leave us with memories that will last a lifetime. Good luck year 6 - Aim for the stars and please keep in touch!

PTA



A great big 'thank you' to the new PTA and to the school community for supporting the events this term. Between the fete, sports day and tea towels, the PTA have raised over £1000— what fantastic support! Diolch







pawb!











